
 

Dear Parents and Carers 

Another week has passed and our students are making us proud of their efforts.  A number of children brought work to 
show me last week and I am amazed at the knowledge and skills the children are gaining.  Little minds are like sponges 
and I love to hear about what is happening in the classrooms.  Today, our Year One children headed off to the Shark and 
Ray Encounters at Port Stephens so I look forward to hearing all about their exciting experiences.  

Another group of students also had an exciting day today, at the Zone Swimming Carnival.  I’m sure they all swam as fast 
as they could to improve their personal best.  Thanks also go to our school staff and volunteers who assisted at the carnival 
held at the Peninsula Leisure Centre.  

Maintenance work is now almost complete with a number of classrooms receiving new ‘wet areas’.  I have to say, they 
are looking much better than the old, dark green sinks and benchtops that had been there for many years. The footings 
for the K-2 shade shelter were laid on Saturday so with a bit of luck, the area where the K-2 children line up each day, will 
soon provide shelter from the sun and rain for our younger students.   

Students and volunteers in our breakfast club have recently been enjoying tunes played on the piano by one of our school 
leaders, Ollie S.  I received a wonderful surprise when I popped over to the hall on Friday morning last week and Ollie was 
entertaining both children and adults with his expert piano playing.  Ollie was then kind enough to play for all students and 
teachers at the end of our whole school assembly.  What a quiet achiever and delightful boy, he is.   

Don’t forget tomorrow night is disco night and our P&C will be selling picnic food. Only Ettalong PS students are able to 
attend the disco but the whole family is welcome to join us for a picnic on the grass.  Disco entry remains at $3 per child. 
At 7pm, the P&C AGM will commence and I encourage all parents to attend if possible.  The meetings are friendly and do 
not finish late.  

Spider Day returns this Friday as we have changed the date from Term Four to Term One.  Spider drinks, made from soft 
drink and ice cream, will be made and sold by Year Six students and cost $1 each.  

Parent Teacher interviews will commence on Monday, 30 March and run through until Monday, 6 April. This is your 
opportunity to speak to your child’s teacher about how they have started the new school year, how they are progressing 
academically and discuss areas that require further consolidation. We understand working parents can find it difficult to 
meet with teachers, so staff have made themselves available before and after school hours to better accommodate your 
schedules. The link to book an interview online will be made available in the HomeNote as well as on our official Facebook 
page next week. A note outlining the booking instructions and how to arrange a phone interview or book an interview on 
paper will also go home next week. 

 

Lynn Balfour 

Principal 

                                                     DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
Tues 10 Mar Zone Swimming Carnival 
Wed 11 Mar Discos; P&C AGM 7pm 
Thur 12 Mar Selective HS test for 2021 
Fri 13 Mar Spider Day 
Thur 19 Mar Leaders visit local Veterans Sub Branch 
Fri 20 Mar Harmony Day and Anti Bullying Day 

Term 1 Week 7  10 March 2020 



 

     PRINCIPAL’S AWARDS                                        PLAYGROUND POSITIVE WINNER 
 Congratulations to these students who have been 
 consistently demonstrating the 3Rs 
Respect, Responsibility, Ready to Learn 

 
 

 
GENERAL INFORMATION 

3655    |   www. ettalongps.nsw.edu.au 
Kiss and Ride Zones 
Kiss and Ride Zones are designed for your convenience and for your child’s safety. Designed for quick entry and exit, 
these zones minimise congestion and risk when used properly by all parents and carers. These zones operate under the 
same conditions as no parking zones, which means you may stop to drop off or pick up children for a maximum of 2 
minutes. You're required to remain in, or within 3 metres of, your vehicle. Days and hours of operation may apply to some 
zones. 
To find out more information about the available Kiss and Ride zones in your area, please contact your local council. 
 
SRC Children 
On Wednesday 26th February, the new SRC members had a training day. We looked at ways to be a good SRC and why 
we were selected. We went on a scavenger hunt and did other team building activities to get to know each other. We had 
pizza for lunch and had a great time! We look forward to making some cool improvements around our school.  
Written by Kloeh H and Jules J, Year 6. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

6R have been studying portraits this term and have completed self-portraits which also show their interests. 

Jethro L            6D 

Zef C              6H 
Ava B-M         3T 
Rei D              5L 
Azealia K        3S 



 

LIBRARY NEWS 
 

Library borrowing can now commence for all grades K-6. Children have been reminded about appropriate care for books. 
Could you please make sure that books are returned each week? They may be renewed if needed. It is advisable to keep 
books out of the reach of toddlers and pets. Thanks in anticipation for your assistance with this matter. Happy reading! 

 
P & C NEWS 

Disco Afternoon Tea and Dinner 
The P&C will be opening the canteen next Wednesday afternoon to sell food and drinks for afternoon tea or dinner for 
each session of the Disco. We encourage everyone to bring a picnic blanket and feed the kids at school instead. This will 
be open from 3.30 – 6pm. Volunteers are needed for half hour timeslots. Please contact us if you are able to help or use 
the online sign up sheet at the following link: https://volunteersignup.org/YYJ7H. 
P&C AGM and General Meeting 
The AGM will be held on Wednesday at 7pm in the Library. All position are declared vacant and nominations and voting 
will be conducted on the night. The following positions are available: 
Executive 
• President 
• Vice President 
• Secretary 
• Treasurer 
 
Non-Executive 
• Uniform Shop Co-ordinator 
 
If you would like a position description, please contact us on epspandc@gmail.com. 
 
The General Meeting will follow the AGM, please contact us at epspandc@gmail.com if you would like an agenda. All are 
welcome. Light refreshments are provided. Hope to see you there! 
Membership 
If you would like to become a voting member of the P&C the cost is $2.00 per annum. This can be paid to the office or the 
canteen or during a meeting. New members are always welcome.  
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